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Friday 6th October
2023

UNIFORM REMINDER 
A sweatshirt in jade green, bearing the embroidered school badge. A plain polo shirt (underneath), 
either in Jade green or white. Boys: Plain navy / black trousers or shorts. Girls: Plain navy / black skirts. 
Skirts must be knee length. Navy / black pinafore. Plain navy / black trousers. Summer wear: Polo shirt 
plus navy/black bottom half with an option of jade/white gingham checked dresses for girls. 
Footwear: Low heeled, black shoes or sensible black ankle boots. Trainers are not seen as healthy or 
sensible footwear to wear all day in school. 
Jewellery: Jewellery should not be worn or brought into school. Watches can be worn but no 
responsibility for damage or loss can be accepted. 
We also ask that nail varnish is not worn in school. The school cannot accept responsibility for injuries 
caused by the wearing of earrings. Children with pierced ears who need to wear earrings should only

wear the stud type (no hoops or dangly earrings) and they must be removed or covered for PE. 

Absence from School 
Please could parents remember to telephone or email the school before 9am to notify us of any 
absence. Email: admin@st-laurenceprimary.com or telephone 01584 872766. If we do not hear 
from you children will be marked as unauthorised. 

Year 4 Assembly-’The Greatest Show-Is Us!’

A huge well done to all the children in Class 4 this Wednesday who performed their Class 
assembly.  What a fantastic show they displayed with all their unique talents sharing songs 

from the ‘Greatest Showman’ and demonstrating our whole school values on ‘Respect’.  
Thank you to all the parents and family members who came to support them.

School Survey 
Our school survey is now online and we welcome your participation in 
this. Please click on the link to take part or scan the bar code.

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/HNMST6G

http://www.st-laurenceprimary.com/


Family Support

My name is Sarah Brown and I am the Family Support Worker here at St Laurence’s Primary 

School. I have been working with children and families for over 10 years in Worcestershire and 

now in Shropshire.

I have been employed by the school to support our families with parenting and safeguarding.

• I will support, advise and inform families using my extensive experience and agency 

networking. I will try to help you with your child’s education, health, parenting and wellbeing 

or support with agency referrals for specialist support with debts, worklessness, 

relationships or housing. Identifying things that you are worried about and things that are 

working well with your family. All families have strengths and these are identified when your 

family is struggling. I can try to provide a network of support using agencies and 

family/friends. Identifying when life is not going well and asking for some support is the first 

step to getting a better family life balance.

• Strengthening Families is the hub where referrals can be made to seek level 2 (low level), 

level 3 (targeted or multi-agency level need) or level 4 (Social Care Level.) These can be 

self-referrals or supported by the school.

• I’m available Mondays through to Thursdays from 8:30 am to 16:00 pm. I can be reached 

through the school office on 01584 872766 or email: sarah.brown@st-laurenceprimary.com

Transfer to Secondary School 2023
 All Year 6 pupils should have brought home a letter recently regarding their transfer to 
secondary school next year. Once applications have been made, please could you let the 
office know. The deadline for secondary is 31st October 2023

P.E. – Extra layers! 

A reminder for children –now that the weather is 
getting colder, please make sure you have extra 

layers for PE when it is outside. Dark tracksuits are 
advisable.

Netball
This week saw the return of the netball league 
at the Junior School, the team were amazing 
and took on Stokesay Primary where they came 
away with a 7-1 win. They played well together, 
moving for each other and passing the ball 
round, a fantastic effort. The other team voted 
for Ava Williams for player of the match, well 
done Ava.

Flu Immunisation Forms 
Thank you to all of those parents who have returned the flu immunisation forms. If you haven’t returned 
your child’s form, please could you do so as soon as possible. 

Panto payment 
Please don’t forget to make your pantomime payment if your child would like to attend Snow 
White/Goldilocks, as we need to confirm numbers with Ludlow Assembly rooms and Hereford Courtyard after 
half term. Children who do not wish to attend the Pantomime are still expected in school. 

mailto:sarah.brown@st-laurenceprimary.com


Film Nights

KS1 (Year 1 & Year2) 

Paw Patrol The Movie

Wednesday 18th October 
5-7pm

 KS2 (Year 3,4,5,6)

The Croods 

Thursday 19th October 
5.30-7.30pm

£3 a ticket payable via school 
money  to include Pizza and 
a drink!



Diary Dates

October
9th       PTA AGM 6.00pm 
12th  Year 4 Swimming
16th  SEN Parents evening 
16th  Parent Phone calls – Reception Class 
18th  Year 3 Class Assembly
18th  KS1 (Year 1 & Year 2) Film night
19th  Year 4 swimming
19th  KS2 (Year 3,4,5,6) Film night
19th  Parent Phone Calls – Reception Class
20th  FLU Nasal spray - Reception – Year 6 
23rd  Parent Phone calls – Year 3 & Year 4
24th  Parent Phone calls – Year 4 & Year 5
25th  Parent Phone calls – Year 5 & Year 6
25th  Harvest festival – St Laurence’s Church – 10.30am 
26th  Year 4 Swimming
26th  Parent Phone calls – Year 6 & Year 3

Half Term – 30th October – 3rd November

November
7th  Parent Phone calls – Year 1 & Year 2
8th  Parent Phone calls – Year 1 & Year 2
8th  Year 5 Class Assembly

17th  Children in need Details TBC

December
1st  Christmas Winter Market TBC
12th  KS1 Nativity 
12th Snow White Pantomime Year 1 – Year 6 Ludlow Assembly Rooms
13th  KS1 Nativity 
14th  Reception Nativity
18th  Christmas Carol Service - St Laurence’s Church 10.30am
19th  Goldilocks Pantomime Nursery & Reception Hereford Courtyard
21st  End of Term - Christmas holidays 



Children wishing to join multiple clubs; the first club will be £3.50 a week any additional club will be 
offered at £1.00 a week giving a reduction of £2.50 on a second club.

Those children entitled to Pupil Premium will be offered a subsidy.

Please complete the reply slip if you would like your child to attend any of the clubs this term – your child’s 
place will be confirmed once you have made your payment. Payments are non-refundable.

Children wishing to attend Clubs must complete and return the form below ASAP to avoid 
disappointment.

Children will only be notified if they have not been successful and will be placed on a reserve list.

Some clubs have a limit on places. Places will be allocated on a first come first served basis.

Please collect your child from the main entrance where the person running the club will dismiss them. In 
order to help the members of staff running the club, please arrive on time to collect your child.  Unless you 
have stated we will assume your child is being collected.

Clubs will run from Monday 18th September to Friday 8th December unless otherwise stated. 

DAY CLUB AVAILABLE TO LIMIT      COST 

PER WEEK  

LEADER NUMBER OF 

WEEKS 

Monday 

3.15 – 

4.30pn

Cookery Y3 &Y4 8
£3.50

Mrs 

Powell 11 weeks 

Cross Country
KS2

(Y3– Y6)
25 £3.50

Mrs 

Brayne

Mrs 

James

11 weeks 

Netball Y3 & Y4 16 £3.50

Mrs 

Holtom

Mrs 

Angell

11 weeks

Tuesday

3.15 - 

4.30pm

Netball Y5 & Y6 16
£3.50

Miss 

Canvin
11 weeks 

Tuesday

3.15 – 

4.30pm

Orchestra 

‘Stompers’

KS2

You must be able to play an 

instrument

FREE
Mr 

Bennett

Thursday 

3.15 – 

4.30pm

Tag Rugby
Y5 & Y6 – 21st Sept – 26th  Oct. Y3 

& Y4 – 9th Nov – 7th Dec.
20 £3.50

Mr 

Tisdale

1 x 6 weeks

1 x 5 weeks

Thursday 

3.15—

4.30pm

Acro 

Gymnastics & 

Dance

Y4 & Y5 20 £3.50
Miss 

Yates
11 weeks

Friday

3.15 - 

4.30pm

Football
Y3 & Y4 – 22nd  Sept – 27th Oct.

Y5 & Y6 –10th  Nov –8th  Dec.
25 £3.50

Mr 

O’Reilly

1 x 6 weeks

1 x 5 weeks 

After School Clubs – Autumn 2023

Clubs must be paid for BEFORE the first session in order to secure your place. We 
do have waiting lists for the clubs that are full.
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